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LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHERN TERRITORY 

  
WRITTEN QUESTION 

 

  
Mr Higgins to the Minister for Business and Innovation:  
 

 
Sun Cable 

 
1. Regarding the $20 billion Sun Cable solar project near Tennant Creek, 

environmental approval works for this project have been given to an 
interstate firm. What action will you take to make sure a similar situation 
does not occur again? 

 
Sun Cable’s proposed solar project is a private sector project. 
 
Sun Cable has engaged Coffey’s Darwin office to assist with its 
environmental approvals. 
 
As a Northern Territory Major Project, the Territory Benefit Policy applies to 
Sun Cable’s project. The Policy encourages proponents, early in their 
planning, to understand the capabilities of the local industry and workforce 
and consider what strategies they can adopt to enhance the local benefit 
outcomes their project delivers. 
 
As part of the Northern Territory Government’s negotiations with Sun Cable 
for a Project Development Agreement, we will seek firm commitments from 
Sun Cable to ensure Territory enterprises are encouraged and given full, fair 
and reasonable opportunity to compete for work based in the Territory. 

 
2. What ‘Buy Local’ requirement will there be on this project, when will it 

apply and how will it be enforced? What penalties, if any, will apply for 
breaches? 

 

As a Northern Territory Major Project, the Territory Benefit Policy applies to 
Sun Cable’s project. The Policy encourages proponents, early in their 
planning, to understand the capabilities of the local industry and workforce 
and consider what strategies they can adopt to enhance the local benefit 
outcomes their project delivers. 
 
As part of the Northern Territory Government’s negotiations with Sun Cable 
for a Project Development Agreement, we will seek firm commitments from 
Sun Cable to ensure Territory enterprises are encouraged and given full, fair 
and reasonable opportunity to compete for work based in the Territory.   
 


